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ATTENTION 

bky 5, 1987 

To: Members of the Committee on 
Executive Board Administrative Matters 

From: The Committee Secretary 

Subject: Secretarial Assistant - Expatriate Benefits 

There is attached a memorandum from the Chairman which deals 
with a request from Mr. Lundstrom for a waiver of the eligibility 
criteria for expatriate benefits on behalf of one of his secretarial 
assistants. 

In the absence of a request to the Committee Secretary by the 
close of business on Thursday, May 7, 1987, that the matter be taken up 
in Committee, the request will be deemed approved by the Committee and 
processed accordingly. 

Att: (1) 





@!! Office Memorandum 

May 4, 1987 

To: Members of the Committee on 
Executive Board Administrative Matters 

From: M. Finaish, Chairman 

Subject: Secretarial Assistant - Expatriate Benefits 

In the attached memorandum, Mr. Lundstrom requests the Committee's 
approval of a waiver of the eligibility criteria for expatriate benefits on 
behalf of one of his secretarial assistants. 

I understand that under similar circumstances approval of such 
a request would be recommended for regular staff. 

Under these circumstances I believe that approval by the Committee 
of Mr. Lundstrom's request would be in order. 

Att: (1) 



Z@ Office Memornndwn 

May 4, 1987 

To: Chairman, Committee on 
Executive Board Administrative Matters 

From: Hans Lundstrdm 

Subject: Ms. Amelie Henry's expatriate benefits 

Ms. Amelie Henry joined my office as a Secretarial Assistant on 
August 8, 1986, on leave of absence from the Ministry of Health and 
Social Affairs in Stockholm. She presently holds a G(iv) visa. 

Under the staff policy, Ms. Henry would not be eligible for 
expatriate benefits because she held permanent resident status in the 
U.S. within 12 months prior to joining the Fund. Ms. Henry had obtained 
the permanent resident status in 1984 when she moved to Chicago with her 
husband, a U.S. citizen. She and her son moved back to Stockholm in 
January 1985. She resumed her position at the Ministry, and only visited 
the U.S. for one month in September 1985. She has relinquished the 
permanent resident status. Ms. Henry maintains a residence in Stockholm 
and will return to the Ministry of Health and Social Affairs at the end 
of her tenure at the Fund. 

In these circumstances it would be appreciated if the Committee 
on Executive Board Administrative Matters would consider making an 
exception to the relevant staff policy to enable Ms. Henry to be eligible 
for expatriate benefits. 


